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DATE: April 10, 2012 
 

TO: Board of Trustees 
 

FROM:  Trustee Sarah Hoffman, Chair, ASBA Issues and Resolutions Committee 
Trustee Dave Colburn, ASBA Issues and Resolutions Committee 
Trustee Cheryl Johner, ASBA Issues and Resolutions Committee 
 

SUBJECT:  Feedback on Proposed ASBA Key Issues Process 
 

RESOURCE 
STAFF:  

 
Anne Sherwood 

 

 
ISSUE 
The Alberta School Boards Association (ASBA) requested school boards to provide feedback on 
a draft  Key Issues Approach (Attachment I) which would enable the ASBA Board of Directors to 
advocate and speak on behalf of the Association on topics that are not addressed in current policy.     
 
RECOMMENDATION 
That the Board recommend to the ASBA Board of Directors that the proposed structure 
for the Key Issues Approach include: 
1. A consultation and vetting process with school boards to determine the breadth of 

perspectives and, where possible the prevailing/majority view on an identified key 
issue; 
 

2. Referral of the key issue to the policy development process, as appropriate, with a 
draft  policy being brought to the next available ASBA general meeting for 
consideration of the Association membership.    

 
BACKGROUND  
The ASBA Political Advisory Task Force believes the Association’s advocacy efforts would be 
strengthened by giving the ASBA Board of Directors the leeway to address issues as they arise 
that are currently not addressed in Association policy.   The rationale and outline of a possible 
structure for the identification of key issues is provided in Attachment I.  Boards have been asked 
to consider the approach and provide feedback and suggestions on the process. 
  
RELATED FACTS 
N/A 
 
CONSIDERATIONS & ANALYSIS 
The Board’s ASBA Issues and Resolutions Committee reviewed the draft Key Issues Approach.  
The Committee supports giving some latitude to the Board of Directors in initiating discussion 
among the membership on important key issues to enable the ASBA to respond and comment 
publicly on issues even when there is no guiding ASBA policy.  However, the Committee 
believes that it is not appropriate for the ASBA to put forward a position on an issue without an 
Association policy or some other means of determining the prevailing views of the membership.  
Therefore the committee recommends the draft “possible structure” include a step for consultation 
with the membership prior to the advocacy plan.    
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In accordance with current ASBA Board of Director’s Governance Policy 23-3.1.2, the ASBA 
Board of Directors is responsible for adopting “interim Association policy between general 
meetings, as and when required”.  The proposed process on key issues, although designed to 
enable Association advocacy is analogous to and directly related to policy development in that it 
proposes to engage the membership and stakeholders to ascertain views on key issues as they 
arise.     The Committee recommends that policy development on key issues identified be 
undertaken concurrently with the key issues approach.   
 
NEXT STEPS 
Subject to the Board’s approval of the recommendations, a letter will be sent to the ASBA 
Board of Directors advising them of the Board’s recommendations with respect to the draft Key 
Issues Approach.   
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Attachment I - Draft Key Issues Approach  
 
 
 
AS: 






